

28 JULY 2019

### Inquirers and New Members Class

On Saturday August 10<sup>th</sup>, we will have an informational meeting for all those interested in learning more about or becoming members of Parish Presbyterian congregation. We will meet at the home of Chris and Allison Burr (1316 Carnton Lane in Downtown Franklin) from 8:30 AM until 11:30 AM and then enjoy a light lunch together. Reserve your spot by signing up in the foyer or emailing Teresa in the church office.

## Bible Reading Cards

Pick up your August reading card in the lobby on the table with the tithe box, or you may print your own from our website.

# Nursery Volunteers Needed

Please consider serving in the nursery as a scheduled volunteer or substitute. Sign-ups begin next week. We have been abundantly blessed with more covenant children over the last year, and we need lots of help. It takes 45 volunteers to cover the schedule from September-February and you would only serve once a month. We also need about 15 adult substitutes. Our biggest need is adult volunteers during the service times. Teens (age 13 and up) may serve as helpers. Children (ages 8-up) may serve with a parent volunteer. Contact Blair Crist (blair@parishpres.org) for more information.

### Women's Discipleship Groups

Discipleship Groups will begin again in August. Ladies will gather in small groups on the last Tuesday of the month instead of meeting for the regularly scheduled Ladies' Bible Study. There will be morning and evening groups available. We will fellowship, pray, and study selections from *The Valley of Vision*. You may sign up today before or after church service or contact Ginny Morrison (ginnymorrison@hotmail.com) for more details.



There is a Nursing Mom's Room inside the kitchen. E-mail prayer requests to prayer@parishpres.org Visiting Parish? Feel free to email or call: office@parishpres.org / 615-574-1029 4150 Clovercroft Rd, Franklin, TN 37067

## **Baby Shower**

All Parish women and girls are invited to celebrate with us in honoring our first time Mom, Marta Scheenstra with a drop-in baby shower on Saturday, August 3<sup>rd</sup> from 1:30-3:00 PM at Maggie Purifoy's home. Watch for an email invitation with more details. Contact Carin Meerdink (joelandcarin@themeerdinks.org) with questions.

#### Book of the Month

Please pick up a copy of the beautiful new book entitled *The Book of Comforts: Genuine Consolations from Scripture* by Rebecca and Caleb Faires, Wernet, and Wilder. The book seeks to minister the hope of God's word as true comfort in our suffering through 100 brief devotions, designed Scripture passages, and beautiful pictures. Copies are available for purchase on the bookshelf in the foyer.

### Men and Boys Retreat

All Parish men and boys are invited to our Third Annual Parish Men and Boys Retreat September 6-7 at Camp Widjiwagan. We will be spending time in the Word and enjoying fellowship, singing, good food, and lots of fun. Contact Joel Meerdink (joelam@themeerdinks.org) for more information.

### Calendar

Today—

Worship: 8:30 and 11 AM

# Nursery Volunteers Next Sunday

First Service—Robin Wilkes and Kimberly Yates Second Service—Rosalia Mastroberti, Carin Meerdink, and Ava Meerdink

#### Emmaus Volunteers

First Service—

7/28—Chelsea and Elliana Quintana

8/4—Lynn Trosdal

Second Service—

7/28—Bettyann Henderson

8/4—Jamie Parolini

#### Linens

July—Stephanie Miserocchi August—June Kern and Maren Milligan

Send questions or new announcements to: announcements@parishpres.org